
 Tihen Notes Subject Search, p  .  1WICHITA STATE UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES’ DEPARTMENT OF SPECIAL COLLECTIONS

Subject(s):  John Denny

WICHITA BEACON
Thursday, July 26, 1917
page
8. Article reports contract for Lassen Hotel has been let for $570,000 to John Denny, of

Wichita.  Architect is C. E. Richards, of Columbus, Ohio.  To be ten stories and have
260 rooms.  Details.

WICHITA BEACON
Thursday, August 9, 1917
page
7. Illness in his home has compelled John Denny to give up his contract to build the

Lassen Hotel, and it has instead been given to the Selden-Breck Construction
Company, of St. Louis, which built the Beacon Building.  Details.

WICHITA BEACON
Monday, July 11, 1921
page
2. Work will start tomorrow on the new $75,000 residence of Mr. R. D. W. Clapp in the

third block on North Belmont.  Plans made by Mr. Clapp himself, and contractor is
John Denny.

Dr. Edward N. Tihen (1924-1991) was an avid reader and researcher of Wichita newspapers.  His notes from Wichita
newspapers -- the “Tihen Notes,” as we call them -- provide an excellent starting point for further research.  They present
brief synopses of newspaper articles, identify the newspaper -- Eagle, Beacon or Eagle-Beacon -- in which the stories first
appeared, and give exact references to the pages on which the articles are found.  Microfilmed copies of these newspapers
are available at the Wichita State University Libraries, the Wichita Public Library, or by interlibrary loan from the Kansas
State Historical Society.


